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By Charlie – Reception 

Headteacher’s Message 

Dear Parents/ Carers, 
 
As we approach the end of what has been a very 
strange and unusual academic year please find 
listed the staffing arrangements for the new 
academic year 2020-2021. 
 
Spring Grove is a school that values and is excited 
about reading and books. I would like to see our 
children read and read. I would like to see them full 
of passion and enthusiasm about a wide range of 
writers and genres. To encourage this all of the 
classes for next year have been named after 
authors. The staff will be doing work with the 
children on their class author and finding out all 
about them. In the meantime, it might be an 
enjoyable home activity to research with your child 
their class name and make a list of books written by 
their author.  
 
The last day of the summer term for all children is 
Tuesday 21st July. School will close that day at 
1.30pm.  
The first day of the Autumn Term will be Monday 
7th September. The staff will be in school from 
Wednesday 2nd September involved in training and 
also preparations for the full reopening of school. 
 
Once I have had the opportunity to digest the 
guidance sent out from central government to all 
head teachers I will be confirm our arrangements 
for September.  We will do all that we can to have 
all of the children back in school for all of the time. 
At this stage of the school year we would usually 
offer the children a transition day so that they could 
spend time in their new classroom with their new 
teacher. Whilst we are unable to offer such an event 
this year, we are looking to do something via 
Google Classroom. Details will follow over the next 
few days. 
 
As always, thank you for all that you are doing to 
support the children at home – I know that it can be 
challenging – we really appreciate all that you are 
doing. 
Best Wishes 
Mrs Colley 

 

YEAR 6 ‘LOCKDOWN LEAVERS’ 

Goodbyes & Welcomes 
At the end of this term we will say goodbye to Mr Kendall and Ms Mouton.  We would like to 
thank them for all of their hard work and wish them all the best for the future. We will  miss 
you. 
Also leaving but not until the end of October will be Ms Proctor who is returning home to Kent. 
From September, Ms Proctor will not be assigned to a particular class but will be working on a 
number of different projects and supporting specific groups of pupils.  
We welcome back Mrs Khan from her maternity leave. 
Next term we will be welcoming two new teachers. Mrs Jasavala will be joining us and sharing 
the teaching of one of the year 4 classes with Mrs Nixon. We will also be joined by Ms 
Wolfendale and she will take the year 3 class. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
By Rassul – Reception 
 

  

 

END OF YEAR PUPIL REPORTS  

End of year pupil reports will be 

emailed to you during next week.  
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More artwork by Reception 

 

    Staffing Arrangements 2020-2021 

       September 2020-July 2021 

 

Current Class 
September 2020 

New Class Class Name Teacher Teaching Assistant 

N/A 
Nursery 
 

Inkpen - Mrs Gratton 

- Mrs Berry 
- Mrs Bochnowska 
- Mrs Walker 
- Ms Saluja 

Nursery 
Reception 
 

Mckee - Mrs Khan - Mrs Kotecha 

Reception Year 1 Donaldson - Ms Hambrier 
- Mrs Brown 
- Mrs Nandra 

Year 1 
Year 2 
 

Grey - Mrs Lloyd 
- Ms Manlow 
- Mrs Sisodia 

Year 2 
Year 3 
 

Zephaniah - Ms Wolfendale - Mrs Sanchez 

Year 3 Lime 
Year 4 
 

Horowitz - Mrs Griffiths - Ms Goddard 

Year 3 Apple 
Year 4 
 

Rauf 
- Mrs Nixon (3 days) 
- Mrs Jasavala (2 days) 

 

- Ms Goddard 
- Mrs Tahir (2.5 days) 

Year 4 Year 5 Rundell 
- Mrs Kibblewhite (3 days) 
- Ms Ashely-Binge (2 days) 

- Mrs Taylor 
- Mrs Rugg 
- Ms Juszczyk 

Year 5 Year 6 Tan 
- Mrs Sunda (3.5 days) 
- Ms Ashley-Binge (1.5 days) 

- Mrs Taylor 
- Mrs Rugg 

 

- Mrs Parulekar: EAL teacher working across classes supporting identified pupils. 
- Ms Proctor:  Supporting specific groups of pupils/ supporting teachers / establishing and developing the school library/ 

supporting the development of the school environment. 
 

-  
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USEFUL LINKS 

  

  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Short Summer Breaks       Hounslow Early Help Offer 
                                                   Information for families 

 

 
TERM DATES  

Tuesday 21st July 2020  - Last day of the Summer Term for all 
children. School ends at 1:30 pm.  
_______________________________________________________ 
 
Monday 7th September 2020 - The first day of the Autumn Term 
for all children.  
 

Full Term Dates for 2020/2021 will be available soon. 
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